Intel® Teach to the Future Pre Service Evaluation 
Establishing Support from the Institutions and the Students
The following key steps will provide a strong foundation on which to undertake the Pre-service Impact Survey and associated supplementary evaluation activities in 2006. Depending on the timing of your evaluation in 2006, it may be important to commence this preparation before the end of 2005.
1.
Informing and gaining support for the evaluation from the Institutions through an initial meeting, Powerpoint Presentation, and/or letter explaining:
· the proposed evaluation processes.
· the broader scope of the evaluation and their importance in contributing to this. 
· what would be required of the institution. 
· what support would be given to them during this time.
· what they would gain from their involvement.
· confidentiality processes (how the data would be dealt with). 
2. 
Gaining information on the institutions and their capacity to be involved in the evaluation, including:
· Contextual Information on their courses generally and the delivery of Intel Teach to the Future  within these courses (eg. via a questionnaire based on the Deakin University example sent to selected institutions in May 2005). Note: institutions nominated in 2005 have already supplied this information – clarification/updates only are required.
· The institutions’ possible level and timing of involvement in the evaluation, taking into account, for example, the timing of the university year and key structures already in place, including established student data bases. 
3.
Setting up the data base required to contact students once they have left the institution, which may involve:

· Explaining to institutions the evaluator’s requirements for sending out the Impact Survey eg email address, phone address, school placement.

· Discussing and dealing with the privacy/security issues surrounding the use of the information.
· Arranging appropriate ways to access this information.
· Notifying/gaining permission from the students to use this information.
· Working with the institutions to improve current data bases. This could include:

· Establishing central registration processes (similar to the in-service programs) 

· Improving data currency through a two step strategy - entering information as the students complete the program and then making contact with the students at the end of their course to update details where necessary and to enter school placement information if already known. 

NB: Exploring how institutions collect alumni information and also how they collect information on the school placement may highlight some effective strategies.

4.
Generating student ‘buy in’ - an acceptance and desire to be part of the evaluation, through:
· Informing students about the evaluation and that they may be contacted to complete the Impact Survey after that have left the institution. (they need to understand the importance of their input).

· Asking Faculty (who are key to raising the profile of the evaluation with students) to explain to students the expectations, and encourage involvement. 

· Providing a document that could be included in the Intel Teach to the Future resources given to pre-service students, which explains the evaluation.

· Providing a document that could be given to students at the completion of their course (this may include a permission form to use their data base information to contact them)

NB: Deakin University will develop the following sample documents to assist you, if required, in the above processes:
· Ppt presentation to explain the evaluation process to institutions.
· Questionnaire for gaining contextual information from the institutions.
· Notes on possible privacy and security implications and strategies which may need to be discussed with students and institutions.
· A document for inclusion in the resources provided during the Intel Teach to the Future program.
· A document to give students on completion of their course at the institution

For further information or clarification please contact Carol Oakley (Deakin University) at: coakley@saltgroup.com.au
